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A Letter from the Pastor 
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Dear Grace Family, 
I sit preparing my message for 
you on Monday, January 18th, 
when so much seems on hold:  
we can sign up for a vaccination 
shot, but there isn’t enough of 
the vaccine available yet, even 
for people in the highest risk 
groups, so “normal life” seems 
farther and farther away; 
capitals around the country are 
on lock down while we wait and hope and pray for a safe 
inauguration and the peaceful transfer of power and for how 
to proceed being the United States together; at Grace, we 
await more pastoral candidates.  Seen from this list of trials 
and tribulations, to which many of us can add others, these 
are quite difficult times! 
 
Faith doesn’t necessarily make any of these challenges 
easier.  Many of us are grieving, struggling with the ongoing 
virus restrictions, and feeling the stress and strain of the 
ongoing tumult facing our nation.  But faith in Jesus does 
place us in a context. 
 

O God our Help in Ages Past!  Faith reminds us that 
God has carried us through many trials and difficulties in 
the past.  God is steady and will not abandon us now. 
 
Be Thou our Vision…  Faith reminds us that we are not 
on our own to make decisions about all the troubles that 
face us.  God guides us through prayer.  We have the 
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wise counsel of each other in the body of Christ, through the many in our 
nation and communities who work with us to resolve our problems 
together.  
 

On this day set aside to remember the life and witness of the Rev. Martin Luther 
King, I remember his definition of faith:  Faith is taking the first step even when 
you don’t see the whole staircase.   
 
King reminds us that faith can make us bold, for with faith we are trusting in the 
strength and power of God. 
 
When you feel overwhelmed by so much being on hold around you, by so much 
that you are NOT able to do, remember to ask yourself what is in your power 
TO DO?  And how is that action in line with your faith?  With Grace’s mission? 
 
May God hold you safely until more is possible! 
 
Yours in Christ,  
Pastor Janet S. Peterman 
Interim Pastor 

 
 

 

A New Grace Ministry 
 

The new team will host events through the year to help our members get to 
know the people in and around Grace.  We are hoping to meet sometime during 
the first 2 weeks of February.  Once a date for the initial meeting is selected, it 
will be announced through Grace Notes. However, there will be plenty of other 
opportunities to join in, and each of the events will also be opportunities for 
people to get on board.  If you are interested contact the church office and keep 
your eye out for more information. 
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Photo Policy 
We may be taking photos or video recordings during Grace events. You will be giving your 

consent that any pictures and/or video taken may be published and/or distributed by Grace 

Lutheran Church (i.e. Facebook, website, promotional materials) by attending these 

events.  Please let the Pastor or a Church Council member know if you would prefer 

that you and/or your child's image not be used. 

Minister of Music 
 
Hello Grace family and Happy New Year!   It is a good thing that we have 
something new in front of us.  My very thoughts this first month of the year are 
on moving forward beyond the pandemic we endured in 2020.  I invite you to 
reflect on what you want or need in this new year and know that you are not 
alone in many of the hopes many folks have in common.   
 
I recall a frequently sung or spoken Advent word "Immanuel",  meaning "God is 
with us".   It is good to know and trust in God, perhaps now especially as we 
move forward.    
 
We will be celebrating many things this year.   I am hopeful that more singing 
will return soon and that our songs can be heard from stored up eager and 
energized voices!  
 
Our choir will be rehearsing some anthems and present them virtually for us to 
listen to.  That means we will have need for rehearsal on a smaller scale that is 
safe but allows us to prepare music for worship over the next several months.  
 
Thinking of all of you, wishing you well and hoping to see you at worship. 
 
My warmest best wishes for a Happy New Year together in Christ. 
 
Kevin  

 
If you would like a copy 
of the Grace 2020 Annual 
Report mailed to you, 
please contact the church 
office. 
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In Our Prayers: John Fischer, Bob Kaler, Wendy Amparano, Suzanne Colville, 
Pam Matolicz, Paige Haldeman, Nancy Sellers, Laura Cooper, Liz Bauer, Beth 
Brown, Xavier Jackson, Gerry Mason, Joe Hopkins, Doug Boldon, Carol Buffone, 
Cassi Lambert, Kristopher Yoder, Annette Beyer, Dorene Bobb, Keira Drissel, 
Cindy Kunkel, Mandie and Emmett, Ron and Karen Hudson, Lisa Kane, Andy 
Armstrong (Friend of the MacDonald’s), Anne Lewis, Joyce Salter, Jim Pluda, 
Ken Seiler, Sr (Ken's dad), Terry Stringfellow, (friend of Dale and Mary Jane 
Moyer), Hazel Mascaro, Ruthann Rex (Kathy Stawasz’ mom), Jeanine Marie 
Cabrera (Jean Shaffer’s daughter), Rich Woltmann, Shirley and Bob Yoder, 
Peggy Long, Ashley Plawa Reiss, Kent Peterman, Robyn Gibson (Phyllis 
McKeefrey’s stepdaughter), Judith Stangl (John’s sister), Lorraine Snyder, Julie 
Savitz, Vickie West, Merilyn Forst, Bob Rufe (Mary Jane Moyer’s brother), Terri 
Markowski, Loretta Seiler, Bailey Vinson (Liz Bauer’s great-granddaughter)  
 
For All Who Grieve, including: The family and friends of 
Bob Darde; Fred Matolicz; Lillian Buschman (Kerry Stone’s grandmother); 
Shannon Ryan; Ralph Buffone; Marilynn Homan; Barbara Masser (Ray's wife); 
Joan Lattanze; Samuel Barndt, cousin of Andrea Roney; TreMar; Karen 
Weirbach; Diane Graham Miller; George Townsend (Roney’s friend); Donna 
Plawa: Beto Dominguez (Jesus Tula’s cousin), John Green (Jess Moran’s uncle), 
Edward Felix McTeigue (Reilly’s friend), Tomasa Dominguez (Jesus Tula’s 
grandmother), Al Godshall, William Hardnock, Rita Hamilton (Roney’s friend), 
Margaret Ann Berman (MJ Moyer’s family), Carol Capanear, Jim Markowski, 
Scott Ball; Joan Amundsen 
 
Lost to Covid-19: Elizabeth Coyle, Crystal Tula’s great aunt; Charlotte 
Hutchinson, Jess Moran’s grandmother; Victor Dominguez, Jesus Tula’s uncle 
 
For those in active duty military 
service: Robert McNulty, Marines, basic 
training; Jessica Murphy, Air Force; 
Matthew Smyrl, Army; Nathaniel Smyrl, 
PA Army National Guard 
 
For active military deployed overseas: 
Kyle Murphy, Air Force 
 
 



 

Page 5 Worship Connection; Pictures Wanted 

Are you missing your Grace Worship Connection? 
If you are missing your connection to Grace’s Worship because you cannot or do 
not want to attend worship in person, there are several ways to stay connected. 
If you have internet: 
 You can receive Grace Notes weekly through email 
 You can view Grace’s website for Grace Notes, lessons and prayers, and a 

video of the prior week’s service as well as other current information 
 You can go to online to www.YouTube and search for : Grace Hatfield Services 
 If there is enough interest, we may also be able to arrange Zoom social 

 
If the above are too technical for you, we have several CD players gathering dust 
in Pastor Peterman’s office that were purchased in 2019 using memorial money.  
We would be happy to drop one off for your use.  Grace will provide a monthly 
audio CD (starting with October) so that you can listen to the the wonderful 
music, the inspiring sermons, and hear some voices you may have missed. 
If all of the above are too technical for you, we can mail you Grace Notes and 
manuscripts of the sermons that Pastor Peterman provides using the US Postal 
Service. 
If you are currently not involved with any of these methods or would like to 
experience a different one, contact the church office and we can get you started 
with a new way to experience your Grace Worship Connection. 

Current Digital Photos Wanted for the Website 
 

We would like to keep the website photos more current. Horizontal pictures work 
best, and for picture quality on the website, picture size should be between 1 and 
2 mg (1700 by 350 pixels). If you have any good ones that either meet this 
criterion or could be edited to this size, please email them to the church office at 
graceassistant40@gmail.com.  We are especially looking for a good photo for 
the “Welcome” page, the “What’s Happening” page (this one is of poor quality, 
but the best we have as of now) and the “Learn and Grow” page (these are all a 
few years old). 

mailto:graceassistant40@gmail.com
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Thanks from Staff 
 

Dear Grace Family, Words usually come easily to me, but somehow the simple words 
“thank you” don’t seem to carry enough: for your generous Christmas gift, for all your 
kind warm wishes and goodies over the holidays, and for your interest, thoughts and 
prayers during these last months since Kent’s accident. Know that those 2 words 
have my full heart in them, though, and that I am grateful. Thank you! Pastor Janet S 
Peterman  
 

A huge thank you to all Grace members and folks who stepped up to help with music 
preparations for Christmas. This was a challenge but what great things came from it. 
The participants all gave 100% of themselves to make it happen so please hear me 
when I say Thank You everyone! We had piano, guitar, violin, chimes ringing, choir, 
vocal solos, the support from the office, Pastor Peterman, members of Worship and 
Music, Council, Finance, and generous members who supported me and music min-
istry in so many ways. I was able to put together music in virtual form and share that 
at Christmas. So grateful to all of you as you helped give music a life in our church 
during this COVID challenge.  
And to my dear choir members and members of Council, your kindness and gifts to 
me personally were extremely kind and very thoughtful. Thank you. I feel like a family 
member to you in the ways you welcome me each week and at the Holidays to re-
member me and bless me.  
My most sincere wishes to all Grace members in the New Year.       Kevin  

Condolences: Trusting in the mercy of Almighty God, we pass on the news of the 
death of Scott Ball on 1/5  following his involvement in a car accident.  May God 
surround with love and comfort all who mourn his passing, including his parents 
Diane and Don Ball, his brother and sister, Mike and Laura, niece and nephew, Lola 
and  Lucas, grandparents and a host of friends.  Given COVID restrictions, there will 
be no gathering now.  Should you want to send a card, call the office for addresses: 
 
Don and Diane Ball      Joseph and Betty Ball 
 

Also passing, our sister in Christ, Joan Amundsen, who died the evening of 
1/19.  Joan came to Grace not so many years ago, bringing her great-granddaughter 
Liana Murphy with her for confirmation class, and filling our walls with the most 
gorgeous hand work including the stunning star needlepoint banners that grace both 
our sanctuary and the pastor's office door in the Christmas season.   
According to her wishes, there will be a family only burial in Hazleton, Pennsylvania, 
where her husband is buried. 
If you would like to send a card, call the office for an address: Liana Murphy 
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The Central Philadelphia (Korean) Church will be worshiping in the Wagner House on 
Sundays  at 11:00 am following CDC best practices. 
 

Tuesdays are Welcome Bread Sandwich Days. The coolers will be out from 8am until 7pm.  
 

Scouts meet each Thursday—Lion Den at 6pm and Bear Den at 6:30pm  
 

Sun, Jan 31, 2021 9:15am Worship/Special Music/Chase Tula Baptism 
      40th Anniversary of ordination of Pr Peterman 
Mon, Feb 1, 2021 7:00pm Giving In Service (Zoom) 
Tue, Feb 2, 2021 7:00pm Stitchers 
Wed, Feb 3, 2021 10:00am WELCA 
    6:00pm Yoga 
 

Sun, Feb 7, 2021 9:15am Worship/ no Communion 
    10:30am Sunday School (Zoom)  
Mon, Feb 8, 2021 7:30pm Christian Connections 
Tue, Feb 9, 2021 7:00pm Property Team Meeting 
    7:00pm Worship and Music (Zoom) 
Wed Feb 10, 2021 6:00pm Yoga 
    7:00pm Stepping Stones Committee (Zoom) 
 

Sun, Feb 14 2021 9:15am Worship— Transfiguration Sunday 
     Parish News Articles Due 
     Baptism of Ayla Plawa 
     Happy St. Valentine’s Day 
    10:30am Sunday School (Zoom)  
Mon, Feb 15  Happy President’s Day 
Tue, Feb 16, 2021 7:00pm Council in person with Zoom option 
Wed Feb 17, 2021 noon  Ash Wednesday Service with imposition of ashes 
    6:00pm Yoga 
    7:30pm Ash Wednesday Service with imposition of ashes 
  

Sun, Feb 21, 2021 9:15am Worship 
    10:30am Sunday School (Zoom) 
Tue Feb 23, 2021   Parish News Mailing 
    7:00pm Council, with Zoom option 
Wed Feb 24, 2021 6:00pm Yoga 
Thu Feb 25, 2021 7:30pm Communication Team Meeting (Zoom) 
 

Sun Feb 28, 2021 9:15am Worship/Communion—Scout Sunday 
    10:30am Sunday School (Zoom)  
 

Above are the events we are aware of at the time of the Parish News printing, events may be 
added, changed or updated depending on the COVID-19 situation.     
 
Note: There are no community Lenten services planned for this year. 
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WELCA 
First of all I want to apologize to Mary Jane Moyer for not adding her name to the 

WELCA  committee report for the Annual Congregational meeting. 

 

We will be having our February meeting Wednesday February the 3rd at 

10:00am, and we will be filling out Valentine cards for our Homebound members. 

As always if you would like to join us please feel free, all you need to bring is a 

lunch and wear a mask. Hope to see you. Barb Watts . 

Date 

Ushers/
Acolyte/carry 
basket when 
there is com-

munion 

Lector 
Communion 

Assistant 
 

Service 
Leader 

Video  

Recorder 

2/7/2021 
Harold 
Schaeffer and 
Kathy Stawasz 

Richard 
Badman 

 NA  Frank Stone TBD 

2/14/2021 
Transfig-
uration  

Carol MacDon-
ald and Don 
Capanear 

Jean  
Shaffer 

 NA 
 Pastor 
 Peterman 

Harold 
Schaeffer 

2/17/2021 
noon 

TBD TBD TBD 
 Pastor 
 Peterman 

 NA 

2/17/2021 
7:30pm 

TBD TBD TBD 
Pastor 
Peterman 

TBD 

2/21/2021 
Kay and Frank 
Stone 

Richard 
Badman 

 NA  TBD Kay Stone 

2/28/2021 
Scout  

Sunday 

Bob Smyrl and 
Ken Seiler 

Karen 
Seiler 

TBD 
 Pastor 
 Peterman 

TBD 

Council Senders for February:  Bob Smyrl & Carol MacDonald 
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Stepping Stones Update 

We are in love with Stepping Stones!  As February approaches we cannot 
believe all of the great things that are happening for our school!  The Tiny Turtles 
Transitional Toddler classroom opened this month and is already halfway full and 
we continue to gain new children every week.  Our staff has been working on 
trainings this month to keep up to date on the most current COVID-19 practices 
and we are beginning to set up for Summer Camp and the 2021-2022 school 
year.  As we look towards the next year we are faced with a voting decision 
regarding our Nursery School Program as we have had no interest for the 
upcoming year.  The Stepping Stones Committee will be voting on the 
continuation of the program next month and we will be sure to keep you up to 
date.     Jess Moran, Director 

Sunday Church School  
 

Sunday school has been meeting virtually on Sundays 10:30am - 11:30am since 
the FALL.  We have been having a good time learning about the parables Jesus 
told to help us understand how God wants us to treat other people  WITH 
LOVE.  If you know someone  who would  like to join in the fun, please have 
them contact Laura Slugg. 

Pre-register for a COVID vaccine 
 

Below is a link to a website where you can pre-register for a 
vaccine if you qualify for phase 1B or 1C in Montgomery County 
as well as  getting other information.  To pre-register, scroll down 
on the page and click on the orange button.  Once you are pre-
registered you get an email stating that if you are eligible you will be sent an 
appointment link via email when adequate vaccine supplies are available. 
 https://www.montcopa.org/3660/COVID-19-Vaccine?
utm_source=Listrak&utm_medium=Email&utm_term=vaccine+information+pag
e&utm_campaign=You%27re+Invited+to+my+Health+Enrollment+Event 
  
You can also go to https://www.pa.gov/guides/get-vaccinated/
#Step1ChecktoSeeifYoureEligible  to see if you are currently eligible for a 
vaccine. 
  
If you don't have an internet connection, you could call your family doctor to find 
out how to schedule an appointment or ask a family member to sign you up.  

https://www.montcopa.org/3660/COVID-19-Vaccine?utm_source=Listrak&utm_medium=Email&utm_term=vaccine+information+page&utm_campaign=You%27re+Invited+to+my+Health+Enrollment+Event
https://www.montcopa.org/3660/COVID-19-Vaccine?utm_source=Listrak&utm_medium=Email&utm_term=vaccine+information+page&utm_campaign=You%27re+Invited+to+my+Health+Enrollment+Event
https://www.montcopa.org/3660/COVID-19-Vaccine?utm_source=Listrak&utm_medium=Email&utm_term=vaccine+information+page&utm_campaign=You%27re+Invited+to+my+Health+Enrollment+Event
https://www.montcopa.org/3660/COVID-19-Vaccine?utm_source=Listrak&utm_medium=Email&utm_term=vaccine+information+page&utm_campaign=You%27re+Invited+to+my+Health+Enrollment+Event
https://www.montcopa.org/3660/COVID-19-Vaccine?utm_source=Listrak&utm_medium=Email&utm_term=vaccine+information+page&utm_campaign=You%27re+Invited+to+my+Health+Enrollment+Event
https://www.montcopa.org/3660/COVID-19-Vaccine?utm_source=Listrak&utm_medium=Email&utm_term=vaccine+information+page&utm_campaign=You%27re+Invited+to+my+Health+Enrollment+Event
https://www.montcopa.org/3660/COVID-19-Vaccine?utm_source=Listrak&utm_medium=Email&utm_term=vaccine+information+page&utm_campaign=You%27re+Invited+to+my+Health+Enrollment+Event
https://www.montcopa.org/3660/COVID-19-Vaccine?utm_source=Listrak&utm_medium=Email&utm_term=vaccine+information+page&utm_campaign=You%27re+Invited+to+my+Health+Enrollment+Event
https://www.pa.gov/guides/get-vaccinated/#Step1ChecktoSeeifYoureEligible
https://www.pa.gov/guides/get-vaccinated/#Step1ChecktoSeeifYoureEligible
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Food Ministries: Sources of Food  
Food Cupboard Distribution  
 
Emmanuel EEC food cupboard (100 S Main Street)  
Open: Tuesday afternoons 1:00-2:00 pm:  Feb 2 & 16; Mar 2, 16, & 30 
    Tuesday evenings 5:30-6:30 pm:  Feb 9 & 23; Mar 9 & 23 
 
Hatfield Church of the Brethren (1333 Cowpath): Is currently opened by 
appointment only. Contact Pastor Clay at Hatfieldfoodbank@yahoo.com to make 
an appointment. 
 
Emmanuel Lutheran Church (69 W Broad 
St, Souderton) has a daily meal program. 
Anyone may come for a bagged meal; limited 
social contact. No registration required. No 
residency requirements. Up to 4 bags a day 

YOGA (Hatha) Continues.  Class will continue on Wednesdays,  from 6-7 pm. 
Note the time change -  All-levels. Poses and sequences will work on using all 
parts of the body, and will vary from week to week. The goal is to work on 
strength and flexibility gradually while gaining an ability to focus on breath and 
awareness.  MASKS must be worn.   We will assess the COVID situation each 
month. If anything changes and we need stop you will be notified. 
 

COST:  $5/class fee will be donated to the Welcome Bread   (Make checks paya-

ble to:  Grace Lutheran Church)  

What is needed:  exercise mat (let me know if you need one)  Invite a friend or 

family member everyone is welcome.  Questions Contact Kathy Stawasz.  

Thank you for your outpouring of support during this extremely difficult time for 

my family. Scott was a truly wonderful person; our family is devastated. Your 

prayers, kind words, compassion, cards and flowers mean to us more than our 

words can express. 

With much appreciation, 

Don and DIane Ball 

mailto:Hatfieldfoodbank@yahoo.com
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HAPPY NEW YEAR FROM THE EMMANUEL EC FOOD CUPBOARD:  
 
Volunteers Needed!  We know it's been a rough time for Hatfield residents as 
evidenced by the number of new faces we are seeing on Tuesday Evenings and 
Tuesday Afternoons. We know a lot of our volunteers are staying away because they 
are limiting their exposure to the Corona Virus. Let me tell you about the social 
distancing measures in place to protect volunteers while we serve the community in 
this important way.  
 
1. No customers allowed inside until further notice. 
2. Volunteers wear masks, use hand sanitizer regularly, and wipe down surfaces as 
needed.  
3. Customers call to get their place in line, we take a clipboard and order sheet out for 
them to complete.  
4. Volunteers fill orders, weigh, and take food to customers car. 
 
We respect everyone’s comfort level, but it has been a lot the past few times when 
only 2 people were there to run the distribution. If you are willing to help, but want to 
minimize your interaction with people, we could have you fill orders and/or weigh the 
bags without having to leave the shopping area.  
 
THE FOOD CUPBOARD TEAM  

Current Needs at Emmanuel EC Food Cupboard:  
 Funds for additional shelving 
 Individually wrapped rolls of toilet paper 
 tuna in oil 
 paper towels 
 laundry detergent 
 dishwashing liquid 
 tissues. 
Not Needed: corn, beans, peas, and chicken noodle soup 
Upcoming distribution dates and times:   
 Tuesday afternoon 1:00-2:00 pm:  Feb 2 & 16; Mar 2, 16, & 30; Apr 6 & 20; 
May 4 & 18; June 1 & 15; July 6 & 20 
Tuesday evening 5:30-6:30 pm:  Feb 9 & 23; Mar 9 & 23; April 13 & 27; May 11 
& 25; June 8, 15, & 29; July 13 & 27 
The food cupboard is available to all Hatfield borough residents, so please reach 
out if you, or someone you know, would benefit from receiving supplemental food 
pantry items. Messages for Janet Hague can left at 

foodcupboard@yahoo.com.  Volunteers are ALWAYS welcome!  

mailto:foodcupboard@yahoo.com
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Laurel House Valentine’s Day Project 2021 
 
The Valentine’s Day Project for Laurel House continues through Sunday, 
February 7th. The Giving in Service Team invites you to support our Valentine’s 
Day Project. Laurel House provides shelter, care and counseling for abused 
women and children of Montgomery County. Because of COVID protocols, 
Laurel House prefers gift cards this year.  If you would like to give a cash gift of 
any amount, we will use your gift to purchase $25 gift cards. (The agency prefers 
$25 gift cards.) Envelopes are available in the narthex.  If you are unable to 
attend church, you may place a gift in the mailbox outside the main entrance or 
send your gift to Grace.  Please mark your gift for Laurel House.    
      
Please drop off your gift by Sunday, February 7th.       
The Giving In Service Team 
 
What is Laurel House? Laurel House is a comprehensive domestic violence 
agency, providing supportive and preventative services throughout Montgomery 
County.  Through the help of local churches and community groups, the women 
and children are provided with the funds to shop for the personal care items and 
other necessities for daily life.   

 
 
 

 
Bear Creek Campers and Counselors!   
 
 
Registration for summer 2021 at BCC is open!  
 
I have a feeling that sessions will fill up quickly so register ASAP. Visit Grace’s 
FaceBook page or the BCC website to read about COVID19 modifications to the 
program https://www.bearcreekcamp.org/summer-camp.  Please talk to Grace’s 
BCC Ambassador, Laura Slugg with any questions or to access financial aid.   
 
College Aged young people looking for a rewarding summer experience can 
apply to be a counselor!  More info online at https://www.bearcreekcamp.org/
employment-opportunities  

https://www.bearcreekcamp.org/summer-camp
https://www.bearcreekcamp.org/employment-opportunities
https://www.bearcreekcamp.org/employment-opportunities
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 Thanks to all for the cookies and greetings. It is greatly appreciated.  
Joan Amundsen  
 
Thank you for the cards, candy, and cookies.  
Doris Griffenberg  
 
Dear Family at Grace,  
Thank you all for remembering us with cards at Christmas. It was a nice surprise 
that brought back many memories of our time at Grace. Although we are no long-
er able to attend services, we are still part of the congregation and miss seeing 
you all.  
God’s Blessings to All,  
Mary Jane & Chuck Slugg  
 
To My Church Family,  

Thank you for the many Christmas Cards and the tin of cookies. It was great to 

hear from all of you. I was able to spend Christmas with Donna and Todd and had 

a zoom meeting with her five children. Hope all of you have a safe and happy 

new year. 

Take Care and God Bless, 

Kitty Heckler 

 

Dear Grace Lutheran Church Hatfield, 

Thank you so much for all your cards, candy, and Christmas cookies (so good). I 

miss you all so much, but I can’t walk very well so it’s best if I stay home. Hope 

everybody is, or most of you are, staying well. I pray for all of you. 

God bless you all. Love you. 

Joan Roeder 

 

Thank you for the great cookies. We enjoyed 

them very much. 

Sue Gadalete 
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PB & J Sandwiches, Instructions (Tuesdays are drop-off days: 8am-7pm) 
 
 You make peanut butter and jelly sandwiches on soft white bread and put them 

in ZIPLOC bags, 1 sandwich per bag. Use cheap white bread with gobs of PB 
and J. A loaf will get you nine sandwiches. Please consider buying two loaves. 

 The cooler will be at the entrance to Grace all day each TUESDAY.  Leave 
your donation in the labeled coolers between 8:00 am and 7:00 pm   

 Please contact Jelly Czar Lou to let him know how many sandwiches you 
made.  

Welcome Bread Update 
 
Welcome Bread has now delivered over 100,000 PB&J sandwiches with regular 
deliveries to 3 Philadelphia counties.  About a third of the donations are 
contributed by Grace.  On average there are 70 people making and distributing 
food.    Ten churches and social service agencies receive donations weekly.  
Two of these groups take a large volume and then distribute them to another 
eight groups.  The donations support the chronically homeless, kids who are not 
getting school lunches, and other families in need.  The food delivered has also 
changed.  It now includes fruit, snack bags, and water from other sources.  
Grants were also received from Thrivent, ELCA and Reformation Lutheran 
Church allowing supplies to be purchased in bulk, reducing their cost. Jelly Czar 
Lou and 2 other drivers drive about 300 miles a week on collection and delivery 
routes.  They are now also distributing masks and some warm clothing.  There is 
a Tithe.ly link on the Welcome Bread Facebook page at  https://
www.facebook.com/WelcomeBread/   for donations that will be used for gas 
money, emergency needs and if there is enough a delivery truck.   
 
 
 
To the right is a picture of the 
warm clothing donations recently 
received from Advent Lutheran in 
Harleysville 
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Rice Bowl Project Begins Sunday, February 21st  
 
What is the Rice Bowl?  During each Sunday in Lent a special offering is observed for 
the Rice Bowl. These gifts provide food for many in our neighborhood as well as 
around the world.  In your offering envelope box, special envelopes are provided 
for each of the six Sundays in Lent.  
 
Our gifts will be shared with three organizations.  The first is the Hatfield Food 
Cupboard at Emmanuel Evangelical Congregational Church which provides food to 
those in need in the Hatfield area.  The second organization is Manna on Main Street 
in Lansdale which provides food and hot meals for those in the Lansdale area.  Finally, 
we will share a portion of our gifts with the Evangelical Lutheran Church in America 
World Hunger Project.   
 
It is our hope that you will consider giving your extra gifts by simplifying your life in 
some way or by making an intentional effort to put others before your needs and 
wants.  The Rice Bowl allows small gifts to come together to make a big difference in 
the lives of those in need.   The Giving in Service Team encourages you to share part 
of your grocery budget by serving one simple meal a week and give that savings to 
the Rice Bowl.   
 
The Hatfield Food Cupboard provides food to people in the Hatfield who are in need 
of food. Shoppers at the Food Cupboard may pick out the foods they need for their 
family.   Our church members donate food to the Hatfield Food Cupboard continually 
throughout the year.   
 
Manna provides meals for the homeless and those in need.  They provide a free 12-
week training program in culinary, life and work skills helping individuals regain 
economic stability.  As of 2/3/20, Manna began providing meals for Montco 
SAAC's daily group meals and Meals On Wheels programs in Norristown, Glenside 
and Ambler.  Manna is receiving support from Generations of Indian Valley--provider of 
Meals on Wheels to Indian Valley and North Penn regions. Through this contract, 
Manna is serving meals to over 600 Montgomery County seniors.  Manna also follows 
COVID protocols. These updates are listed on their website. 
 
Through World Hunger your gifts can help people in need around the globe.   
ELCA World Hunger is uniquely positioned to reach communities in need. From 
health clinics to microloans, water wells to animal husbandry, community meals to 
advocacy, your gifts to ELCA World Hunger make it possible for the ELCA to respond, 
supporting sustainable solutions that get at the root causes of hunger and poverty. 
 



 

Maura Shuttleworth, Admin. 
Office Phone: 215-855-4676 
Church Office:  
graceassistant40@gmail.com  
 
Pastor Janet Peterman, Interim 
Cell: 215-327-8727 
pastorgracehatfield@gmail.com 
 
Stepping Stones(215-369-2052)   
Jessica Moran, Director 
steppingstonesoffice@ 
verizon.net  

  

   February 2021 
 

Feb 14 Transfiguration of our Lord 

 

Feb 17 Ash Wednesday 
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